February 20, 2025 - Woodbine School Council Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Sara M., Stef A., Brittany W., Brenna F., Tina W., Stephanie W., Nicole G., Jess S., Janey
P.,Jenn F., Jessica C. April J., Pooja (online)

Called to Order: 6:01 pm

Approval of January 2025 Minutes
- Motion: Sara

Teacher Presentation:
- Grade 3 presentation — focusing on reading fluency
- Working with students to practice reading outloud

Principal Report:
*** See Principal Report
- 2025 School Planning — watched video of the CBE’s School Planning Overview
- All Students are tracked throughout their schooling at Woodbine in a data sheet
- Parents can ask to see their child’s data during PT Interviews
- Schoolwebsite has the school’s data that can be viewed
- School Budget Update

Alberta School Council Engagement Grant survey results:
- Parent workshop based on mental health was of highest interest
- Will attempt to host an in-person or online event
- Mental Health Literacy Program is a possibility — Brenna will provide info on this

New Business:
- Belltimes are changing for 187/200 schools for the 2025-26 school year- actual times will
be announced soon

Meeting Adjourned: 6:39pm




February School Council/Association Meeting —Principal Report

Land Acknowledgment-Video

Teacher Presentation: Grade 3

School Updates

Staffing: Brenna’s last day will be February 27, 2025. Lone Tuff will be supporting the school
from March 3-5, 2025 and then Jeff Hutton from March 6-June 27, 2025.

CUPE Strike:

School Operations & Learning: The Calgary Board of Education (CBE) is prioritizing
in-person learning, and all CBE schools and buildings will remain open, with classes
continuing as scheduled. However, the strike will have an impact on school operations,
and we appreciate your patience and understanding during this time.We remain
committed to ensuring that our school is a place where students, staff, and families feel
valued, supported, and safe.

Grade 5 Learning Celebration: Due to the operational impacts of the strike, we have to
cancel the 6:00 PM Grade 5 Learning Celebration. However, the 1:30 PM performance
will proceed as planned. Families planning to attend will receive an RSVP email from the
classroom teachers on Friday to help us manage attendance.

Commitment to Bargaining: CUPE Local 40 members are an important part of our
school communities, and we value the contributions of all employees who support
student success. We also respect the bargaining process and remain committed to
bargaining in good faith to reach a new collective agreement.

Planning and Budget Presentation: Survey at the end to be completed before you leave
Funding and Resource Allocation

Questions:

Apparel
Grant $1000.00
Skating $3447.08



